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Prayers for the Sick and Dying 
 
 

The Divine Mercy Chaplet is one of the best 
means of assisting the dying. Jesus revealed the 
power of this prayer to St. Faustina.  The Lord 
gave many promises regarding recitation of the 
Divine Mercy Chaplet for the sick and or dying.  
 
There are parishioners who regularly pray the 
chaplet.  We are currently forming a prayer chain 
and accepting prayer requests.  
 
If you are interested in joining the prayer chain, please contact 
Bea Harrigan at (973) 827-0083.  If you have a special prayer 
request for a loved one who is sick and dying, you may call Bea 
Harrigan, Cheryl Avery at (973) 702-1342, or Denise Drogo at 
(973) 875-6863. 

   

This month, our new hymnals will be arriving.  They will be placed in the hymn racks in time for the 
first Sunday of Advent, December 1.  A dedication for each book is still available.  This is a 
thoughtful way to remember a loved one or to honor a special person in your life.  A donation of 
$10.00 is requested.  If interested, please stop by or give the Parish Office a call. 

 
Hymnal Dedication/Book Plate Order Form 

 
Given as a gift by:              
 

In the name of:              
 

Cost:    $10.00  ea.           Amount Paid: _______ Ck#_______or Cash: ______ Date: ___________  

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 

 We had sixteen hundred years’ experience with one 
Eucharistic Prayer in our repertoire, and the liturgical re-
forms of the Council of Trent shaped the way we wor-
shiped for four hundred years. In the last years of the Tri-
dentine Mass, the early 1960s, we tended to see children 
as miniature adults. Fully rooted in the Sunday assembly 
by the decision of Pope Saint Pius X to push Communion 
back to the age of seven or so from the standard age of 
twelve to fourteen years during the early 1900s, children 
were still more tolerated than acknowledged. The Mass 
was in Latin, and by the 1960s the people had begun to 
regain their voices in the “dialogue Mass,” so the focus 
was on training little children to recite or sing in Latin. 
 The new attention to the experience of children, their 
ability to enter into ritual, their spontaneity, their ability to 
grasp key concepts in faith, felt “untraditional.” Yet we 
can trace in our tradition the ways in which children have 
long been given a special place in the assembly. From 
earliest times, boys have served in choirs and certain min-
istries in monasteries and in parish churches. Girls were 
sometimes entrusted to nuns, learning liturgical chants 
and the arts. Yet, in our day, the formation of a Lection-
ary for children and Eucharistic Prayers suited to them are 
truly tremendous breakthroughs in our treasury of prayer. 
—Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

Stewardship Fair  
Your chance to explore & meet those in active Ministry. 

November 18-19, 2017  
Following Saturday’s  5PM, Sunday’s 8AM,  10AM   & 12PM   

 
You are invited to join us after all Masses next weekend in Boland 

Hall.  Enjoy the hospitality and meet representatives of each ministry.  
They will be happy to answer questions regarding their ministry.  

 

Come and find your JOY!  

All Veterans  
and their families are invited.  
Nov. 12, 2017  -2:00 PM Mass  

 with Reception in Boland Hall  
Following the Mass.  
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Grades 7-12   Service Hour Requirements:  

7 & 8 Grade  (10 Hours per year)  
 High School  (40 Hours in 2 years) 

 

Please remember - Service Hours do not count, until you have passed 
in the paperwork to Mrs. Weber.  Service Opportunities are listed on 
the bulletin board outside Mrs. Weber’s office.  

                        

 FORMED   
         Your faith connection Online ! 

PARISH CODE:  RX7GDK   www.FORMED.org 

 

Make time  to explore your faith!  

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Francis Pre-School - Contact: Linda Stengel  
littleangels@stfrancisvernon.org 

OPEN REGISTRATION  
 Fall 2017 - 10 Month Program  

3 Year Olds: (2 day Mornings - Tues.  & Thurs.)  

“Little Angels” link on our Website: 
www.stfrancisvernon.org  

ADULT FAITH FORMATION  

 Service Hour Opportunities  
There is a Bulletin Board outside of the Religious Education Offices. 
Look for the details to sign up.   
Children’s Liturgy (Sunday), Hospitality (Sat. &/or Sun. Monthly), 
Youth Music Ministry (Weekly),  Altar Server (Monthly Rotation), 
Hymnal Exchange (Annual),.  

We have many opportunities for Adult Faith Formation…. 
 
Did you know we have CD ‘s in the Atrium on multiple topics. 
You can listen and learn while commuting to work, driving to 
pick up your children… Cost : $3.00 ea.  
 
Bible Study groups meet at many different days and times… 
Why not join a group!  

       CHILDREN’S 
LITURGY OF THE 
WORD MINISTRY  

Needs YOU!  
 

Adults are needed to assist 
with the Children’s Liturgy 
program.  It is held during 

the Sunday 10:00 AM Mass.   Children ages (3-12) 
leave the church during the Liturgy of the Word and 
are taken to the Youth Room.  The readings for the 
week are explained on their level using a pamphlet. 
If we get enough volunteers we can spread out the 
coverage. The program runs from September to 
June.  Please contact :Joanne  Matthes in the  Parish Office 
(973) 827-3248 x 324 

First Meeting: Monday, November 27, 2017 at 4:15 PM 
 

Come join the Children’s Choir– enjoy sharing your 
voice with others ! 

 

Children’s Choir will sing / rehearse : 
• Choir will rehearse on Mondays 4:15 PM — 6:00 PM 
• Open to Children Grades 3rd — 8th  
• One  Mass per weekend during Advent/ Christmas  
• Family Advent Sunday 1:00pm — December 10th, 

2017  
• Children will need to arrive 45 minutes prior to Mass 

  to rehearse. 
• Debra Piccirillo—Children’s Choir Director  
 Contact Email: debrapicc@gmail.com  

 Children’s Choir  

Produced by the award-winning filmmakers of the highly ac-
claimed feature film The 13th Day, this powerful and in-depth 
documentary combines archival footage, dramatic reenactments, 
original interviews with Fatima experts, and stunning visuals to 
tell the whole story of the apparitions of Our Lady of Fatima. 
With high production values and a beautiful look, artists and 
filmmakers Ian and Dominic Higgins present a compelling docu
-drama on the crucial details about the appearances and messag-
es of Our Lady in Fatima in 1917, a message of prayer, penance, 
and conversion that is desperately needed in our modern world. 
From the initial apparitions of the angel who prepared the chil-
dren for Our Lady's coming, to the Miracle of the Sun, including 
moving film footage from The 13th 
Day, this illuminating and inspir-
ing film will impact all those who 
see it to take heed of the critical 
messages of Our Lady of Fatima.  
FIND IT ON FORMED!  

 
 

I CAN DO ANYTHING 
 

 I have started houses with no more than 
the price of a loaf of bread and prayers, for 
with him who comforts me, I can do any-

thing.  —Frances Xavier Cabrini 
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2017 Bishop’s Annual Appeal  
In Giving, We Receive  

 

After decades of service to our parishes, our dioc-
esan priests have the opportunity to live at Naza-
reth Village in Chester.  A number of our priests 
reside there while also serving parishes by cele-
brating Mass.  Your gift to the Bishop’s Annual 
Appeal helps support Nazareth Village.  Your 
pledge is a great way to recognize the generous 
gift of their priestly vocation.   Please make a 
pledge to the Bishop’s Annual Appeal today. For 
your convenience, you can make an online gift or 
pledge at www.2017appeal.org  Thank you!   

St. Francis Gift Shop  
Open after all Masses  

 

How quickly the time goes.  Thanksgiving is 
around the corner and Advent and Christmas 
are not far behind!  Oplatki will soon be here 
as well as Advent calendars, rings 
and candles.  Shop our Gift Shop for 

all these needs.  We’re lonely at the Gift Shop.  Stop by 
and see us. 

FOOD PANTRY THANKSGIVING BASKETS    
Thanksgiving is quickly approaching and we are gearing 

up for our annual Thanksgiving 
Basket Distribution. 
Thanks to your generous dona-
tions we have been able to 
provide a complete Thanksgiv-
ing meal with extras to over 75 
families in our community each 
holiday season. We are again 

asking for your help.  The basket with the donation slips  
are in the atrium, ready to take.  We will be asking for the 
following items.  Please have donation in by Nov 14th. 
 
Please donate: Canned corn, carrots, peas, and mixed 
vegetable.  Canned coffee (no k-cups) Tea bags, Hot 
Chocolate, Boxed Macaroni & Cheese, Boxed Chicken 
Noodle Soup, Paper Towels, Tin Foil, Thanksgiving 
Themed  Paper Plates and Napkins, Hand and or Dish 
Soap.   
Thanking everyone in advance and our best wishes to 
all for a Happy, Healthy and Blessed Thanksgiving.  

A Stewardship Moment  
 

Jesus compares the kingdom of heaven with ten vir-
gins who took their lamps and went out to meet the 
bridegroom.  Five of them were foolish and five of 
them were prudent.  The foolish did not prepare for 
the wait, they brought no extra oil to keep their 
flames burning bright.  The prudent bridesmaids 
brought extra oil, just in case the wait was longer 
than they had expected. And the wait was long.  
Some of those who were supposed to be waiting 
were not prepared for the wait, with disastrous con-
sequences. Good steward heed Jesus' warning: Be 
prepared to wait for the Lord’s return.  Is your faith 
strong enough to endure the wait?  Will the “flames” 
of passion for the Lord endure?  What are you doing 
to keep your passion for the Lord from burning out?   

Faith Community Health Partnerships Presents:  
Dinner and Discussion  

Grief and Bereavement at the Holidays  
Tuesday Nov. 14, 2017   Time: 5:30 - 7:30 PM  

Newton Medical Center - Front Lobby Coffee Shop  
Guest Speaker: Lori Opitz, MA Licensed Grief Counselor  

At the conclusion of the activity, the participants should know,  
basic understanding of the grief and bereavement process        

following the loss of a loved one and what one might expect to 
face during the holidays 

RSVP: Randolph.parks@atlantichealth.org or              
call  (973) 579-8625 by Nov.10th  (for food purposes)  

Walk ins are welcome to attend.   

Keep up with News and Events 
at St. Francis  

 
https://www.facebook.com/StFrancisVernon/ 

Kid’s Quiz  
1. Catholics bless themselves with ___________ when 
they enter a church for Sunday Mass.  a.) Rosary   
b.) holy water c.) a saint statue  d.) palms from Palm 
Sunday  
 

2. When Catholics receive Holy Communion at 
Mass, the priest holds the consecrated host in 
front of each person and says: “_______________” .   
a.) the body of Christ b.) good morning  c.) Go and 
sin no more  d.) the Lord be with you. 
 

3. The first sacrament every Catholic receives is 
_________.    a.) Anointing of the Sick b.) Penance 
and Reconciliation c.) Marriage   d.) Baptism  
 

4. Missing Mass on Sunday without a good reason is 
a sin.  True or  False.  
 

5. To be forgiven of our sins before receiving our 
First Communion, Catholics receive the sacrament 
of  ________________. a.) Marriage  b.) Holy Orders  
c.) Penance  d.) Confirmation  


